
 

 
 

Castle Hills Primary School 
Privacy Notice – Website Use and Privacy 

 
 
This Privacy Notice has been written to inform you about how Castle Hills Primary School 
processes your personal data when you visit our website. This notice only applies to how 

the school uses your data when you visit our website. For more information about 
how the school uses personal data in general please see our other privacy notices.  
 
 

Who are we? 

Castle Hills Primary School is a ‘Data Controller’ as defined by Article 4 (7) of GDPR. This 
means that we determine the purposes for which, and the manner in which, your personal 
data is processed. We have a responsibility to you and your personal data and will only 
collect and use this in ways which are compliant with data protection legislation.  
 
The school has appointed Veritau Ltd to be its Data Protection Officer (DPO). The role of the 
DPO is to ensure that the school is compliant with GDPR and to oversee data protection 
procedures. Veritau’s contact details are: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
We use an in app Web Statistic which is broken down into an overview of visitors and 
divided into pages visited and frequency – we do not collect any personal details. 
 
I.E  
• What pages you visit on our website 
• What you searched when visiting our website 
• The number of times a page is searched  
 

Copyright 
Any information on this website, including not limited to graphics, design, text, and images 
are subject to Copyright which belongs to the School or a third party that has given 
permission for the School to use this information. The School grants permissions to 
electronically copy, print to hard copy, or transfer such material so long as it is for school 
business only.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Schools Data Protection Officer 
Veritau Ltd 
County Hall 
Racecourse Lane 
Northallerton 
DL7 8AL 
 
schoolsDPO@veritau.co.uk  
01609 53 2526 
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Disclaimer and External Links 
The School makes every effort to ensure the content on this website is correct and factual. 
The School accepts no liability for any inconvenience or loss caused by reliance on any 
information contained on this website. 
 
The School makes every effort to ensure links to external websites are secure. The School 
accepts no liability for the privacy practices of those external websites.  
 

Accessibility 

We have a Website Accessibility Statement which can be accessed using the link below this 
Website Privacy Notice. 
 
 
 


